
Spring Newsletter June 1, 2017

CCA News �1

Wildlife Sanctuary 

Ever come across an injured or 
abandoned animal and not 
sure what to do? Check out 
our profile on page 6-7 to 
learn more. 

Your CCA Board 

Volunteering within your 
community is a wonderful way 
to meet people, stay 
connected, and give back! 
Consider donating a few hours 
of your time to the CCA; on the 
Board or helping out with a 
committee.  

Social Media 
……………………………………… 

Check out our new CCA social 
media platforms. Follow us, 
share with us, #hashtag us and 
post along. All handles listed 
on page 2 under the 
Communications Update. 

Next edition will follow 
mid-fall.

President’s Message: Bob Snider 
For many, the long weekend in May is the traditional cottage 
opening weekend and marks the beginning of summer. For 
the bit more adventurous, the cottage season started with 
the ice going out in March, and for yet others, cottage 

season does not start until school is out. Whatever your 
tradition, I am sure that like us, it begins with the trepidation 
that surrounds the first trip to the cottage and what might be 
found – a mouse nest in the kitchen cupboards or worse the 
linen closet, a signature tree that has come down over the 
winter, a new leak in an old roof or a dock that was securely 

tied to the shore in the fall but is now gone missing. But isn’t 
that part of the definition of cottaging, a new adventure 
every year.  

Of course, the adventure part not only includes the surprises 

we find on the first trip out but also the activities that will 
take place over the summer with family and friends. It would 
be my hope that you will find time to take in one or more of 
the activities this summer that are organized by members 
and take place in our community. Events like Regatta, Art on 

the Rocks and the Long Distance Swim, and activities put on 
by the Rec Program.  It is all listed on the enclosed calendar 
and on the website. 

This year as President, I find myself with the added activity of 
planning for the AGM which will be held on July 8th, 2017. 
While the business part of the meeting will remain 

unchanged, we are looking for ways to use the meeting to 
bring in a social component as well as educational speakers. 
More will follow on our guest speakers as these plans are 
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Help Wanted: 2018 
Regatta Chair 

For over 90 years the 
Regatta and Long Distance 
S w i m h a v e b e e n t h e 
opportunity each summer 
for Cognasheners of all ages 
to gather, socialize and 
compete in an assortment of 
water sports. The Regatta 
Chair has the satisfaction of 
seeing it all come together. 
Jacquel ine L imoges i s 
coordinating these events 
again for 2017, but the CCA 
needs a replacement by 
2018 as her term is ending. 
By volunteering now, you 
have the opportunity to 
or ient wi th Jacquel ine 
dur ing the spr ing and 
summer of 2017. 

If you have an interest in this 
rewarding opportuni ty, 
please contact Jacqueline 
Limoges, Regatta Chair at 
jlimoges@rogers.com 

are finalized. 

The AGM will be marked with the retirement from the Board 

of several Directors and the following positions will need to 
be filled, Secretary, Director of Membership and Director of 
Communications aka Webmaster. Kim Hume has kept our 
notes and records straight as Secretary, Chris Hawley has led 
Membership with welcome packages and now a program to 
introduce the CCA to non-members and Brian Neely as co-

Director of Communications has made a significant 
contribution to our online capabilities and the development 
of the winter patrol app. Each of these Board roles will need 
to be filled to continue to keep the CCA running, growing in 
membership and engaging the membership through our 

communication vehicles. If you or a family member would 
like to discuss any of these opportunities please reach out to 
Ian Davis, pastpresident@cognashen.com or me 
president@cognashene.com. 

Hope to see you on the Bay and at the AGM. 

Communications Update: Laura Adams 

We are amping up our social media reach with newly launched 
accounts on several platforms. Please follow us on Instagram and 
feel free to #hashtag us on your posts so that we can share your 
fabulous photos and smile-worthy moments. We’ve also started a 
Twitter account; a wonderful vehicle for important information. 
Cognashene has several Facebook pages however we have one now 
that will be the official CCA voice, which anyone can like or follow. 
Please note that this is an open group. Below are the links: 

Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/Cognashene-
Cottagers-216043372202353/ 

Instagram: 
https://www.instagram.com/cognashenecottagers/ 

Twitter: 
https://twitter.com/CogCottagerAssn 

Whoever thought island cottaging was remote and isolated has 
clearly never met our Cognashene community!  

https://www.facebook.com/Cognashene-Cottagers-216043372202353/
https://www.instagram.com/cognashenecottagers/
https://twitter.com/CogCottagerAssn
mailto:pastpresident@cognashen.com
mailto:president@cognashene.com
mailto:jlimoges@rogers.com
mailto:pastpresident@cognashen.com
mailto:president@cognashene.com
mailto:jlimoges@rogers.com
https://www.facebook.com/Cognashene-Cottagers-216043372202353/
https://www.instagram.com/cognashenecottagers/
https://twitter.com/CogCottagerAssn
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Volunteering: Bob Snider & Ian Davis 

"The price of anything is the amount of life you exchange for it” David Henry Thoreau 

Volunteering has many rewards on many levels... the satisfaction of taking on a challenge and achieving a goal, 
making a difference for the better for someone else or meeting others in our community and becoming friends. 

With the departure from our Board in July of two members who have given freely of their time and the creation of 
a new Board position we are looking to fill at the July 8th AGM the Secretary, Director of Membership and newly 
created Director of Community Events and Membership Engagement positions (descriptions below). Each of 
these roles will have their own challenges and rewards as well as provide the opportunity to participate in broader 
issues that come before the Board. 

If you or a family member over the age of 18 are interested in filling one of these positions please reach out to 
Ian Davis, Past President at pastpresident@cognashene.com. 

Get Involved In Your Association! 

Secretary 
 • Prepare and maintain Association records and minutes 
 • Record, distribute and seek Board approval of meeting minutes and action items 
 • Actively participate in Board discussions 

Director of Membership 
 • Promote to members and nonmembers the benefits of CCA membership and facilitate the joining and 

renewal processes 
 • Maintain and report on key metrics such as renewal numbers, lost members and new members 
 • Coordinate the annual membership renewal process with the Director of Communications and the 

Treasurer 
 • Facilitate the new member sign up process and welcome new members 
 • Maintain the map data and co-ordinate the periodic printing and distribution of the membership map 
 • Follow up with lost members and encourage renewal prior to Association deadlines 
 • Promote CCA membership benefits among nonmembers 

Director of Community Events and Membership Engagement 
 • Act as the Board link to community events such as Regatta, Art on the Rocks, Long Distance Swim and the 

sailing regatta and engage the membership through the creation of new events and/or activities 
 • Investigate, recommend and foster new or additional activities within the community 
 • Ensure continuity of leadership of current and new activities 
 • Recommend CCA financial support as and where needed 
 • Assist with obtaining the human resources needed to run various events including the inclusion of the 

community's youth and new members 
 • Ensure that there is adequate promotion of events by eblast, in the newsletter, on the website and social 

media sites

mailto:pastpresident@cognashene.com
mailto:pastpresident@cognashene.com
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Recreation Report: Cheri Wilson & Robyn Corbiere 
Hello Beach Families! 

The year has flown by and luckily for us cottagers, summer is just around the corner. The CCA Summer 
2017 Staff have been working hard to plan ahead for another fantastic season on Arthur Island.  If you 
haven’t had a chance to sign up for the summer program please do so.  You can still register through our 
Facebook page (Cognashene Recreation Program) or the CCA website, under the Recreation tab.  The 
direct link is http://www.cognashene.com/rec_program_register.html    Please be sure to sign up soon as 

the early bird registration discount ends on June 1st.  Registering your child ahead of time allows us to 
staff the beach accordingly and plan proper programming for the children.  We are encouraging as much 
online registration as possible.  Our program schedule is almost identical to last year.     

A paper copy of the Summer 2017 Recreation Program has been made available to you in this package of 
information.  Posting it up on your fridge for the summer is a great way to know what is going on in the 

program. A weekly schedule will be posted digitally on our Facebook page to keep parents informed of 
any changes and/or new information.  You will also be able to stay connected with the staff that way.  We 
plan on using social media (Facebook and Twitter) as a tool for families in hope that everyone can stay in 
the loop throughout the summer so please continue to monitor these pages for updates.  Decisions for 
weather related cancellations will also be posted there.   

The beach clean-up is scheduled for Monday 
July 3rd @ 9:00 am followed by our official start 
to the season at 10:00 am for swim lessons.  
Please feel free to come by with a rake and a 
coffee in hand.  It will be a great opportunity to 
help get things ready to go for the summer and 

a chance to say hello after a long winter to both 
staff and parents.  Questions about the program 
can also be answered then. Please remember 
that the beach can get busy quite easily and we 
ask that you try and bring a smaller boat to the 

beach.  Boat pooling to the program also allows 
for less congestion on the beach and more of a 
play area for the kids.   

Our summer 2017 staff includes: Molly Giroux as head of the program, Nikki Culter, Haley Walker, Kristen 
Duguay and Will Yeigh as our Instructors as well as Nick Lash, Anna Limoges, Lily Russell, Lauren Cutler 

and Lily Chubaty as our assistant instructors.  We are very excited about both our returning and new staff 
members.  

We are looking forward to another fun filled, warm summer.  Only a little while now…. 

http://www.cognashene.com/rec_program_register.html
http://www.cognashene.com/rec_program_register.html


Spring Newsletter June 1, 2017

CCA News �5

Rec Program Head Welcome: Molly Giroux 

Hello Cottagers!  

Another winter has come and gone and it’s now time for everyone’s favourite time of the year, 
cottage season! I am extremely excited to be back at the beach for another summer of fun in the 
sun! Although I was a camper for most of my life and a staff member for 4, I an honoured to be 
running the Program for this summer! Our wonderful returning staff, Nikki Cutler, Haley Walker, 
and Will Yeigh join me in welcoming our new staff, which include some new and old faces. Lauren 
Cutler and Anna Limoges join the team after many years at the beach, and welcome new 
instructors Nick Lash and Kirsten Duguay! Along with our wonderful staff we will be offering 
volunteer positions this summer for anyone wanting to help out around the beach! Volunteering is 
a great way to meet new kids on the beach, develop your skills as a role model and gain a sense 
of staff responsibility! Volunteers will be divided among levels, working alongside instructors to 
gain a better understanding of how levels are taught. They will also help with Cog Kinders and 
beach activities to ensure all camp activities run smoothly! Volunteers have been a staple in the 
program and have contributed greatly to the success of the beach!  

We will continue to offer Red Cross Swim Programming as used in the past! Red Cross swim levels 
are offered from Parent and Tot up to level 10. For those wishing to advance their Red Cross 
certification, we will also be offering the Bronze levels, which are geared toward lifesaving and 
water safety. As Head of the Program, my role within swimming levels will be largely on an 
advisory basis. That being said, we have many new staff that may need help within levels, which is 
why I’m allowing myself to be flexible. I will also be available on the beach for any parent who may 
be concerned with their child’s swimming ability or not sure what level to put them in. In this case, 
I will be available to evaluate swimmers before putting them into levels. Swimming lessons run 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday Mornings, times are specific to your child’s levels and will be 
posted on the Facebook page and beach bulletin board.  

In addition to swimming lessons, the beach will continue to offer other camp programs such as 
YPOC, Camp Cog, Water Sports and Kinders. This summer YPOC will be run similar to other years, 
with the staff taking campers to locations 
around the Bay such as Giants Tomb, The 
Lizard, Artist Island, McCrae Lake and 
Beausoleil Island. Camp Cog campers are 
invited to partake in fun themed activities; new 
each week! These themes will be posted on 
the Facebook page and bulletin board prior to 
the beginning of summer to allow parents to 
get creative! Kids are welcome to dress up for 
theme days and will engage in fun activates 
geared towards each day’s theme!  
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Cog Kinders will be running again this summer on Thursdays at the church in the Freddy Channel. 
Kinders is a morning all about the little guys and has been adapted to fit all needs of campers to 
ensure a fun filled morning of learning. Kinders will enjoy craft time, games, story time, nature 
walks and finally snack time! We hope this approach to Kinders will allows all kids to feel included 
as well as open up the range of activities available! Water Sports will be taking place Wednesday 
afternoon at the beach. Water Sports is geared toward skills development in Sailing, Canoeing 
and Kayaking. Campers are welcome to pick from an activity, weather permitting, and will also 
have to opportunity for water activities such as water polo and swimming. 

This summer, canoe trip dates are, Senior Canoe Trip July 26-27th and the Junior Canoe Trip 
August 16-17th! Additional activities such as Honey Harbour Day camp trip, Beausoleil Island and 
Guest visitors will be posted closer to the summer months!  

This summer’s beach cleanup will be happening on Monday July 3rd at 9:00am! Please bring 
any rakes, shovels and other tools to help clean up the beach! Any help is greatly appreciated and 
will allow us to keep the beach nice and clean for all programming!  

Finally, I’d like to say thank you to all the parents, and to the Church committee for allowing us to 
use the facilities and for their help ensuring the program runs smoothly! The Rec Program is a 
staple in the Cognashene community and would not function without the help of so many 
wonderful people! For any questions regarding the Rec Program please feel free to contact me at 
girouxmolly1998@hotmail.com or by cell/txt at 416-902-1430. If you have any comments, 
concerns or feedback please don’t hesitate to contact me, as well, you can keep up to date on all 
things going on at the beach through our social media. Our Facebook page is “Cognashene 
Recreation Program” as well we have a twitter and Instagram full of updates and pictures 
@CCARecProgram  

The Staff and I look forward to seeing you all and another great summer with some sunny weather!  

Aspen Valley Wildlife Sanctuary: Did you know? 

Aspen Valley Wildlife Sanctuary is located on 470 acres just outside Rosseau, Ontario. The 
sanctuary was founded in 1972 and has been a registered non-profit charity since 1988. 
Aspen Valley specializes in the rescue, rehabilitation and release of wild animals in need. 
The sanctuary also provides a permanent home to native animals that cannot be released 
back into the wild. These permanent residents are often rescues from captive situations and 
are habituated. 

Aspen Valley’s work is entirely possible due to the generosity of our donors. We receive no 
government funding. 

Rehabilitating and releasing orphaned and injured animals back into the wild provides individuals with a second chance at 
life. This, in turn, helps to maintain population numbers and biodiversity. Our staff and volunteers are trained to care for wild 
animals according to strict protocols that ensure the safety of both the animals and their caregivers, and that animals 
maintain their natural fear of humans.

mailto:girouxmolly1998@hotmail.com
mailto:girouxmolly1998@hotmail.com
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Very young animals are provided with specialized formula that meets their nutritional needs. Once they are weaned, 
animals are provided with natural foods, to ensure proper nutrition and to teach them what kinds of food to look for 
after they are released.  

Aspen Valley has indoor nursery facilities for 
young animals and injured animals requiring 
close supervision. Once animals are old or well 
enough, they are transferred to diverse outdoor 
enclosures, where they can develop their survival 
skills in a safe and spacious natural environment. 
Animals are released back into the wild near the 
location where they were found.  

Any that are too small or young to be released 
in the fall are overwintered at the sanctuary and 
released in the spring.  

In addition to its work as a wildlife rehabilitation facility, Aspen Valley provides sanctuary to a number of native animals 
that are ex-pets, former zoo animals and animals with human-inflicted disabilities. These animals are too familiar with 
and dependent upon humans to survive in the wild. Permanent residents are provided with appropriate food and 
spacious, diverse, natural enclosures that meet their nutritional, behavioural, privacy and enrichment needs.  

Most of the wild animals that come into our care are orphaned or injured as a result of interactions with humans. Part 
of Aspen Valley’s mandate is to educate the public about how humans can peacefully coexist with our wild neighbours. 
We do this through the media, our website and social media pages, educational publications, speaking appearances 
and one-on-one consultations. We also strive to mitigate conflict between humans and wildlife through education. This 
is accomplished through giving talks to many school classes, service groups, cottager associations, and seniors 
throughout the region. We also have displays at various venues including the Cottage Life Show in Toronto. As well we 
discuss individual wildlife situations with the general public who call in for advice.  

Our sanctuary’s values are based on the best interests of wildlife. We do not believe in taking wildlife out for display or 
talks as this portrays wildlife in an unnatural and stressful environment. Wildlife should be wild and this is our 
philosophy, so our resident animals can be viewed in large natural enclosures.  

We take pride in providing individualized care with integrity, excellence, dedication, commitment and respect. Aspen 
Valley offers private tours of the grounds and permanent residents, for a minimum donation of $30 for groups of 1-2 
people and $10 for each additional person. (Children under 3 are free). Tours must be booked in advance by calling 
705-732-6368.  

In 2017, we also have open houses scheduled, from noon to 3 p.m., on the following dates: July 2nd, August 6th and 
September 3rd. Admission is by donation, and there is no minimum amount.  

Website: http://www.aspenvalley.ca/  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/AspenValleyWildlifeSanctuary/  
Twitter: https://twitter.com/AspenValleyWS  
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Cognashene Community Church: Caroline Coulson 

This summer will be the Cognashene 
Community Church’s 111th anniversary, and we 
are all very excited to welcome cottagers back 
to the Church on the Rocks. In addition to our 
usual thought-provoking and warm services 
delivered by a full roster of ministers, we have a 
number of exciting events planned: 

- We will be back at Art on the Rocks with 
our Church Bake Sale. Lots of delicious, 
homemade goodies will be for sale. 

- Our second annual food drive will be on 
Sunday, August 27th. Even if you don’t 
plan to attend Church that Sunday, you are more than welcome to drop off your non-
perishable donations on the docks before the service.  

- We are also hoping to plan a Church social – a time for cottagers to gather outside of our 
usual Sunday setting to enjoy fellowship. More details to come. 

Our roster of ministers will be distributed with The Cottager soon, thanks to the Cognashene 
Cottagers’ Association. We hope that you and your loved ones will join us for services. During each 
Sunday sermon, the kids will gather on the deck to create unique crafts. This year’s planned crafts 
include “colour your own backpacks”, magnifying telescopes, and suncatchers. The kids love the 
craft time and parents/grandparents enjoy the quieter setting in which they can listen to the sermon. 

Last year, through the generosity of our congregation, the Cognashene Community Church was able 
to donate $5,000 to local charities:  
• $2,000 was donated to the Trauma Unit at Georgian Bay Hospital in Midland for equipment 
purchases and to update technology in medical devices; 
• $1,500 was donated to the Coldwater Food 
Bank (which services Honey Harbour) to help 
restock their shelves; 
• and $1,500 was donated to the Midland 
Salvation Army to support the social services 
they provide in our area (e.g. hunger relief, 
housing and homelessness, etc.).  

We look forward to seeing you this summer at 
The Church on the Rocks! 

Caroline Coulson 
President, Cognashene Community Church 
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Municipal Affairs Report: Steven 
Jarvis 

MACEY BAY – the development proposal 
for Macey Bay has been given the go ahead 
by the OMB however, there are some very 
stringent conditions that must be addressed 
first. For more complete information please 
follow this link: http://www.gbtownship.ca/
content/macey-bay-information-0. We will 
continue to monitor developments and 
provide updates. 

SUCCESS!! On April 26, the Trillium Lakes 
School Board followed recommendations 
from the Accommodation Review regarding 
the suggested closing of Honey Harbour 
Public School and chose a moratorium of 5 
years before possibly addressing the issue 
again. So, the public school will stay for now. 
Unfortunately, Our Lady of Mercy is closing 
as of June this year, current students will 
presumably be bussed to Antoine Daniel 
Catholic Elementary School in Victoria 
Harbour starting in September 2017. It 
should be noted that there was a concerted 
effort from the community and several 
cottage associations including the CCA on 
the Honey Harbour P. S. issue and all should 
be congratulated. The closing of rural 
schools is priority item now for the Provincial 
Government as enrolment drops, but the 
importance of such infrastructure remains 
very strong. 

INTEGRITY COMMISSIONER Councillor 
Pat Edwards was investigated by the 
Integrity Commissioner regarding his 

conduct at some Council Meetings. The 
results of the investigation can be found via 
this link:  https://webmail.bell.net/appsuite/
api/mail/Township%20of%20Georgian
%20Bay%20Code%20of%20Conduct
%20Final%20Report%20May%208%252c
%202017%20Council%20meeting%20Final-
signed.pdf?
action=attachment&folder=default0%2FINB
OX&id=133692&attachment=3&delivery=vi
ew 

The report is exhaustive in many respects 
with the Commissioner’s Recommendations 
on page 26. According to last month’s 
Council  minutes, there will be a FINAL 
REPORT from the Commissioner, but no 
date for this has been provided.  

There are also two actions that have been 
brought to the attention of the Integrity 
Commissioner regarding Councillors, 
Wianko, Bochek, Kay, Douglas and Mayor 
Braid. To suggest that we have a somewhat 
fractious Municipal Council would be an 
understatement. 

Note from our Municipal Clerk, Jessica 
Gunby 

The Province has announced an online 
survey and public meetings to gather 
feedback on education and school usage in 
rural communities. Further information is 
available here: https://www.ontario.ca/page/
consultation-ontarios-rural-education-
strategy, including how to submit feedback 
before June 9, 2017.

http://www.gbtownship.ca/content/macey-bay-information-0
https://webmail.bell.net/appsuite/api/mail/Township%2520of%2520Georgian%2520Bay%2520Code%2520of%2520Conduct%2520Final%2520Report%2520May%25208%25252c%25202017%2520Council%2520meeting%2520Final-signed.pdf?action=attachment&folder=default0%252FINBOX&id=133692&attachment=3&delivery=view
https://www.ontario.ca/page/consultation-ontarios-rural-education-strategy
http://www.gbtownship.ca/content/macey-bay-information-0
https://webmail.bell.net/appsuite/api/mail/Township%2520of%2520Georgian%2520Bay%2520Code%2520of%2520Conduct%2520Final%2520Report%2520May%25208%25252c%25202017%2520Council%2520meeting%2520Final-signed.pdf?action=attachment&folder=default0%252FINBOX&id=133692&attachment=3&delivery=view
https://www.ontario.ca/page/consultation-ontarios-rural-education-strategy
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CCA Phrag Busters 2017: Sandy Thompson 

Our approach to continuing the battle on Phrag in 2017 will be very similar to last summer.  

We will ask everyone to monitor their shorelines, talk to your friends and neighbours about 
Phrag and to cut the Phrag later in the summer. There will be more details on all of this as we 

approach the summer and we are hoping to arrange another Phrag education day as we did 
in June last year. The CCA Phrag cutter is available to be borrowed again this year. Please 
contact Val Thompson to sign it out this summer.  

One addition to this year will be having students on the water helping with all aspects of our 
battle. You have hopefully seen the ad that was sent out and we have some good 

candidates. The primary goal of the student Phrag ambassadors will be to assist with a full 
mapping of Cognashene and with education. They will be stopping at all docks in areas 
where there is Phrag, including non-members to be sure that everyone is aware of how to 

distinguish the good from the bad and how to address it at the right time. The student 
ambassadors will be available to help with large cuts during the summer, but their main role 

is not to be the community weed cutters.   

As always, please reach out with questions or comments.  

Help the Monarch butterflies: Plant Milkweed 

WHY MILKWEED? 

Monarch butterflies ONLY lay their eggs on milkweed and the monarch caterpillars eat their leaves. 
No milkweed, no monarchs! Milkweed has been devastated across North America due to our 
agricultural practices. As a result, so has the Monarch butterfly population!  We need everyone to 
plant milkweed so the monarch butterflies can survive. The Stephen Lewis Foundation grandmothers 
are selling milkweed in June to help the monarch butterflies 
and support the grandmothers in Africa dealing with the 
ongoing AIDS crisis.  

PRICE:  2 milkweed plants for $15 (cash) 

LOCATION:  St Timothy’s Church, 100 Old Orchard Grove, 
Toronto 

The pick up dates will be in June. Please email 
jane@minett.com if you are interested, and I’ll let you 
know the pickup dates and times.

mailto:jane@minett.com
mailto:jane@minett.com
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Ticks and Powassan Virus: Sandy Thompson 

We all know that there are more ticks in Southern Ontario and moving into Central Ontario these 

days. And we have talked about Lyme disease. Knowing the signs and symptoms and being an 

advocate for yourself with your doctor is important as it is difficult to diagnose, but early diagnosis 

is so important for effective treatment.  

Here is the next thing to know: Powassan virus. It is also a tick borne disease and while more rare, 

it’s symptoms are much more severe. Symptoms include fever, headache, vomiting, weakness, 

confusion, seizures, and memory loss. Long-term neurologic problems may occur. Outward signs 

may include trouble speaking, confusion and lack of co-ordination. 

There have only been 25 cases in Canada since the 1950s but as there are no specific symptoms, it 

is hard to diagnose.  

The best way to avoid illness is to avoid being bitten: 

• Wear long pants  

• Use insect repellent 

• Checking your entire body for ticks after time spent in wooded areas 

• Check your pets for ticks 

• Carefully remove any you find as soon as possible 

• For those in rural areas, keep grass on your property short and rake up leaves 

• If you develop an unexplained fever and a headache after time in the woods, see your doctor 
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The 28th Cognashene Long Distance Swim and 92nd Regatta are 
just weeks away! Jacqueline Limoges 

The long distance swim starts at 1pm on July 29, 2017 from Val and Rob Thompson’s dock. The 
David Hopper and John Visser dock is the turn-around point or final destination. This is a rain or 
shine event and is only rescheduled if there is lightening. 
The names of all swimmers and the cottage with the highest number of crossings are recorded in 
the Cottager for posterity. Everyone receives a participation ribbon too! You might want to start 
training and recruiting now!  
There is only one rule for the Long Distance Swim: Every swimmer must be accompanied by a 
person (of suitable strength to lend a hand should the need arise) in a non-motorized watercraft. 
Swimmers can use any form of flotation. Everyone is welcome so bring your cottage guests. The 
Long Distance Swim is not a race! If you want to race, come to the Regatta the following Saturday! 

The Regatta is on Saturday August 5 starting at 12:30 at Townsend Island (Davis, Kohler and 
Endress cottages). The competitions for the Girls’ and Boys’ Trophies are only open to CCA 
members, but nonmembers can compete for ribbons. All events are open to the community, 
including the Novelty races! 
The Amazing Cognashene Raffle also happens at the Regatta. The proceeds from the raffle offset 
the cost of the Regatta and the Recreation Program. Donations to the raffle are always welcome. 
You can use your donated raffle item to promote your business or to contribute to the raffle fun. 
If you have a raffle donation or would like to volunteer for the regatta, please contact Jacqueline 
Limoges: jlimoges@rogers.com

mailto:jlimoges@rogers.com
mailto:jlimoges@rogers.com
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Whiskey Half-Barrels 

Ideal for flower planting 

available from my dock commencing 

May 24 weekend at $15 each. 

All in excellent condition, some never 

been used. 

To reserve call 


Dave Winlo @ 416-723-4321

Classified Ads & Cottage Rentals

Cottage Sailboats for Sale 

Laser 1, Albacore w/trailer, Invitation, Caprice, 
BlueJay and 17 O’Day; all complete ready to sail.

$750-$1850. 

Parts and sails available. 


Please contact Jim Handley 705-534-4050 
anytime after April 10th or at the cottage 

705-756-3770 after June 1.


DOCK FOR SALE: 40’ x 8' floating dock, approximately 15 years old and in good condition 
Asking $1,500 and float away! Please contact: cwebb0612@sympatico.ca

20' Hudson Rowing Scull for Sale 
which includes carbon fibre oars...royal blue, 

good condition. $1000

Call Michael Lawrance @ 416-526-0976

Power Wheel Barrow with 10 cubic foot hopper $2500. or best offer.  

Practically new commercial grade battery powered wheel barrow: 
completely electric, emits no fumes, virtually no noise with power dump. It 
keeps its charge for an entire day (7-10 hours) and operates from about 0 
to 2.4 mph both forward and reverse. When the brake is engaged, the cart 
will hold on an incline. There is no maintenance required…no oil changes, 
no replacing chains or belts. 

Please call Barbara Cram-Crabtree @1-215-530-0602 or email 
ccbarb@gmail.com  

16 foot Albacore for Sale  
available mid-June 

Call Aileen Carroll 705-734-1616

mailto:ccbarb@gmail.com
mailto:ccbarb@gmail.com
mailto:cwebb0612@sympatico.ca
mailto:cwebb0612@sympatico.ca
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Cottage for Rent   
3 bedroom (sleeps 7), 1 bathroom family cottage in central Cognashene available for rent by 
the week throughout June, July, August and September.  There is no motor boat included 

with this rental, so you would need your own or arrange taxi service from Honey Harbour.  For 
details on rates and availability, please contact Mark and Sandra McGugan 

(Sandra.mcgugan@utoronto.ca) or view our on-line listing  (https://cottagesincanada.com/
cognashenegeorgianbay).

Cottage available for weekly rental 

Built in 1992, this 1,500 sq. ft. cottage has all the 

amenities; spacious fully equipped kitchen with pantry, 

large screened in veranda, deck with bbq and seating for 

8. Sleeps 6…master bedroom with ensuite, guest 

bedroom with queen bed, queen futon bed in alcove. 

Large flat screen tv with satellite, wifi, sound system with 

speakers in living room, dining room, screened in 

veranda and master bedroom. 2 kayaks, a double and a 

single, a canoe and a 14 ft. Rossiter Shoreline outboard 

with Yamaha 40 HP 4 stroke engine included.  

Contact Bob Baines at bbaines@gmail.com 

Cottage Rental on West side of Big Ship Island 

Spectacular 3-bedroom cottage with 2-bedroom Bunkie available for rent in July. Prime 
western exposure with 2 docks, beach, laundry, fireplace, modern kitchen, 2 fridges, 

dishwasher, bbq and large decks. Contact Don Bannister at 416-505-1119 or 
dbannister@cecommprop.com for more info.

mailto:dbannister@cecommprop.com
mailto:dbannister@cecommprop.com
mailto:Sandra.mcgugan@utoronto.ca
https://cottagesincanada.com/cognashenegeorgianbay
mailto:Sandra.mcgugan@utoronto.ca
https://cottagesincanada.com/cognashenegeorgianbay
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Cottage for Rent  

located on the north shore of 

Minnicog.  

Please view the link for details 

and pricing.  

troispins.weebly.com  

Many thanks, Julie Brady 

SMALL COTTAGE FOR RENT 

On a 6 acre island with one other cottage in Cognashene. 
Great views, privacy and swimming. 

One bedroom, combined kitchen/dining/living, bathroom + 
decks. 

No boats included. 
Rent for the season, by the month or week. 

Suits one or two people.  
Between Kindersley Island and Burnt Island. 

Cognashene Map # M52 

contact: georgianbaycabin@gmail.com 

mailto:georgianbaycabin@gmail.com
http://troispins.weebly.com/
http://troispins.weebly.com/
mailto:georgianbaycabin@gmail.com
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Thrive Foods Café & 
Marketplace 
Our little shop just got a little bit bigger! 
Grass doesn’t grow under our feet at Thrive Foods Café and 
because of this we have spent the spring expanding and 
renovating our little shop inside and out.  So many new items 
and services to make your 2017 cottage season more 
enjoyable and stress free!  Visit us starting Friday May 19 (pre-
order your weekend supplies) to see how one little store can 
have such a delicious impact on your cottage experience.   
New for this summer: 
 • Fresh Ontario Produce at our new Market Bunkie Stand 
 • Fresh Fish & Frozen Seafood 
 • BBQ Rib Fridays 
 • More giftware 
 • More prepared meals 
 • Same great service 
  
Visit us online www.thrivefoodscafe.com for our hours and to 
learn more about our services.  Don’t forget Thrive’s owner, 
Nadine Hughes continues to offer exceptional cottage catering 
(www.nadinehughes.com)  from small platters to large island 
weddings.  Call her at 905-580-5191 or email directly 
nadine@nadinehughes.com

Chive at the Hive 

We are happy to announce the return of Ciboulette at 
the Hive  (otherwise known as Chive At The Hive). We 
are excited for this new season and hope you are as 
well! Very happy to tell you that you can expect to see 
more great offerings this summer. Our grand opening 
will be the Victoria Day long weekend, and we plan 
on making this one lots of fun with tastings and 
potentially a weekend lunch special! Also very excited 
to announce that Belly Ice Cream will be available by 
the scoop! You heard right! Ice cream will now be 
served every day this season. You can also expect to 
see half gallon and litre jars of milk from local dairy 
farmers for sale. It’s going to be a great summer and 
we hope you are as excited as we are! 

Remember folks, if you place an order with our 
Midland location, you can always request for it to be 
sent to the Chive At The Hive and of course, vice 
versa. See you on the water! 

http://www.cibouletteetcie.ca  

Honey Harbour: A tasty destination…support local!

http://www.thrivefoodscafe.com/
http://www.thrivefoodscafe.com/
http://www.nadinehughes.com/
mailto:nadine@nadinehughes.com
http://www.cibouletteetcie.ca
http://www.thrivefoodscafe.com/
http://www.thrivefoodscafe.com/
http://www.nadinehughes.com/
mailto:nadine@nadinehughes.com
http://www.cibouletteetcie.ca

